Columbia Union School District
“Home of the 49ers”

Office of the Superintendent

August 24, 2023

To: Tuolumne Superior Court
Re: Tuolumne County School Safety Report - June 30, 2023

This letter serves as a response from Columbia Union School District to the release of the Tuolumne
County School Safety Report on June 30, 2023.

R3.1 Ensure the continuation of active shooter and other emergency drills, ideally in collaboration
with local law enforcement and emergency services.

The district continues to schedule active shooter and other emergency drills in conjunction with first
responders and emergency services.

R3.2 Regularly update and inspect the content of the classroom supplies available to ensure their
readiness for prolonged lockdowns.

Staff have reviewed their classroom supplies and made requests to administration for any new supplies.
The district’s safety committee will be reviewing new items that should be included this school year.

R3.3 Consider reducing the student-to-teacher ratio during recess periods to ensure better
supervision and safety.

Prior to the report, the district decided to hire additional personnel to address student-to-teacher ratios to
ensure better learning, supervision, and safety.

Please let me know if you have further questions. Thank you.

Sincerely,

Utds.

Dr. Nicolas Wade
Superintendent
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